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THE PLACE TO BE 

May 26, 2023 

Via Email rnelson@tol.ca 

Township of Langley 
20338 65 Avenue 
Langley, BC 
V2Y 3J1 

Attention: Russell Nelson, Senior Planner, Community and Policy Planning 

Re: Staff Comments Regarding Proposed Booth, Fernridge and Rinn Neighbourhood 
Plans - Official Community Plan (OCP) Amendments 

Dear Mr. Nelson, 

Thank you for your letter regarding the proposed Booth, Fernridge and Rinn Neighbourhood 
Plans. City staff have reviewed the proposed plans in the context of the City's OCP and other 
plans and policies, including the Transportation Plan which is currently under development. 

Increased Population and Traffic Impacts 
The proposed neighbourhood plans project a population of 63,000, which is 24,000 residents or 
62% more than the 39,000 residents in the 2017 Brookswood-Fernridge Community Plan (BFCP). 

The draft City's Transportation Plan has considered the residential growth originally envisioned in 
the 2017 BFCP. Over a 25-year period, this residential growth is anticipated to generate 17% 
more traffic volume on 200 Street and 28% more traffic volume on 208 Street. 

200 Street and 208 Street are primarily affected by travel demand and growth to the south of the 
City, and the increased population in these neighbourhood plan areas will generate higher 
volumes of traffic than previously anticipated. This will significantly impact the performance of the 
broader road network, and especially the performance of streets within the City's Downtown. This 
population increase could also require the introduction of the 200 Street rapid bus service earlier 
than planned, to reduce pressure on roadway capacity for single occupancy vehicle trips. 

Based on this, City staff requests that the Township commit to completing a traffic impact and 
area planning study and involve City staff throughout the study process. This study is necessary 
to identify the magnitude and extent of the traffic impacts that will be generated from the proposed 
population increase, and the study scope should include the broader transportation network, 
consider multi-modal needs, and include consultation with Translink regarding the 
implementation of potential traffic volume mitigation measures and transit expansion. This study 
should also identify how the Township will be managing increased traffic within the BFCP area 
and the broader regional road network, including connections to the west and east. 

200 Street and 208 Street 

In terms of road network, 200 Street is currently the only regional Major Road Network (MRN) 
corridor that connects the Brookswood-Fernridge area to the City, and it will continue to play a 






